
 

 

        
 
March 10, 2021 
 
David Nichols 
701 East Broadway  
Columbia, Mo 65205 

 
Dear Mr. Nichols,  
 
I am writing on behalf of the CID Board of Directors to express our 
tentative support for the Bird Scooters returning to the streets of The 
District.   
 
While we always want to encourage projects that bring customers and life 
to our district, we request Bird and the City of Columbia to work with our 
CID board during implementation to resolve particular concerns. We 
want to be involved in the placement of the "nests", timing of when Birds 
are operational, functioning speeds in certain areas in The District, and 
any other operational concerns District businesses may have.  
 
We seek a safe and fun environment for our businesses and their 
customers. We will need to be involved in these concerns before we can 
give our full support. Should the City of Columbia and Bird Scooters 
come to an agreement, we will happily move forward and begin working 
on this together. 
 
 
Many thanks, 
 
 
Nickie Davis 
Executive Director 
Downtown Community Improvement District 
 
 
CC: 
City Council Members 
Sheela Amin, City Clerk 
John Glascock, City Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
CID BOARD 
 
Adam Dushoff  
Addison’s 
 
Mikel Fields  
Cracked Up Mobile  
 
Auben Galloway 
Callahan & Galloway Property 
Management 
 
Chrystal Graves 
Chrystal L. Hair and Makeup 
 
Kenny Greene 
Monarch Jewelry 
 
Van Hawxby 
DogMaster Distillery 
 
Aric Jarvis 
Broadway Hotel 
 
Kalle LeMone 
Nourish Café & Market 
 
Heather McGee 
On The Rocks 
 
Lydia Melton  
Gunter Hans 
 
Tom Mendenhall 
The Lofts at 308 Ninth 
 
Michael McClung  
Dungarees, Resident 
 
Munir Mohammad 
Boone Olive Oil, Shortwave 
 
Lara Pieper 
Bloom Bookkeeping 
 
Deb Rust 
Tellers 
 
 

 


